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HB 1002 - Judicial Branch Budget: FTE Requests 

Considerations: 

• Constitutional right to a speedy trial - ND has a similar number of judges now as we did 30 years ago, but the caseload has grown and

cases are taking longer to resolve.

• Financial consequences for counties if capacity within the judicial branch doesn't match caseload. When the wait for trial is longer,

defendants remain incarcerated longer. The average length of stay in Cass County jail has doubled in the last few years from 9 to 18 days

(cost is $110+ / day). Bed space is already at a premium.

• Consequences for children in need of protection if there's a gap between capacity and caseload (interim testimony.) With full dockets,

ND too often exceeds statute & rule time limits for certain juvenile cases, so these cases aren't resolved as quickly as they should be.

• Business consequences if civil litigation/ contract disputes take longer to resolve.

• Adding capacity might help alleviate some of the salary concerns. Several judges who advocated for significant salary increases also

testified about having heavy caseloads and inadequate staff assistance. If we do not increase judicial officer wages by 35%, providing

more capacity through additional judges, staff attorneys and clerks could be a positive factor.
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Staff Attorneys 

Request: 6 new staff attorneys. 4 would be assigned to work with the 4 new judgeships in lieu of a court reporter. Of the remaining 2, one 

would be assigned to NC {Minot area) and NW {Divide, Williams & McKensie). 

Pro_Q.osal: 4 

• We would remove one staff attorney, if we approve only 3 judges {3 staff attorneys assigned to 3 judges).

) 

• Of the remaining 2 requested, I would prioritize adding 1 staff attorney for NC {Minot) since there is a bigger capacity issue with their

judges (they need½ a judge). A staff attorney would be able to provide more assistance for NC's 6 existing judges.

Deputy Clerks: 

Re_q_uest: 11 

Pro.Q.osal: 11 

• Currently have 109 state-employed clerks in 14 counties. Workload shows ND has a need for 11.75 more {gap of 11% in capacity).

Related legislation / caveat: 

• SB 2277 would require at least 1 clerk of court or deputy to be located in each county - converting county employees who contracts with

the state.

• If SB 2277 passes the Senate, we can re-evaluate the clerk staffing level in HB 1002 - because bringing them over would add some

capacity overall. {Some individuals would go from a part-time contract employee to full-time state employee.)

• Remaining 39 counties employ the equivalent of 23.4 FTEs {based on the work) employed by the county/ contracted by the state. Some

of these contracted clerks work as combination of clerk & recorder. Some clerks are elected, some recorders are elected.

• Of these 39 counties, 7 counties are already eligible to have their clerks become state employees because they've crossed the 1.0

threshold. {Current law).






